Mulberry Street Medical Practice
Patient Group Meeting Minutes

MULBERRY STREET MEDICAL PRACTICE
Autumn 2024 Patient Group Meeting
26th September 2024

	Item

	Action / Date

	Welcome 
Welcome to our Patient Group Meeting.  As usual we welcome feedback and input from all our patients.
Introductions.


	

	Staff Update
Doctors: 
Dr Amy Champaneri – GP Partner
Dr Henry Hardaker – GP Partner
Dr Dionne Limaye – GP Partner
Dr Helen Anthony – GP Partner
Dr Seema Varghese – Salaried GP

Dr Menolly Jones – Salaried GP

GP Trainees (qualified doctors training to work in general practice): 
Dr Paul Roberts – 7th August 2024 to 4th February 2025

Dr Natasha Britton – 7th August 2024 to 4th February 2025

Dr Sophia Hasaine – 7th August 2024 to 4th February 2025

 
Practice Nurses: Caroline & Laura
Nurse Associate: Kirstie 
Health Care Assistant: Nicole 
Practice Manager – Pauline

Office Manager - Angela

Office Clinical Lead – Elizabeth

Robyn – Who came into our last meeting has been promoted to Admin Lead  

Senior Medical Secretary – Vicky

Lead Receptionist - Louise

Medical Receptionists and Administrators

Dawn, Linda, June, Jackie, Nicola, Amanda & Gemma. 

Kate & Sky joined us on 29th August.  

We’ve had lots of staff shortages over the summer with sick, long term sick and annual leave.  Demand for GP services also remains high and the practice continues to be extremely busy.  We all appreciate your patience whether coming into practice, on the phone or online.


	

	General Practice Improvement Programme (GPIP) &
Modern General Practice

We’ve been taking part in GPIP recently looking at our appointments, phones and website.

We reviewed our appointments to make sure patients were seen by the most appropriate clinician.  We also reviewed our processes to ensure patients aren’t being disadvantaged whether they come to the front desk, pick the phone up or go online.

We reviewed the new phone system and call reporting.

We also looked to check if our website is NHS compliant.  Meaning, fewer clicks to get where you want to be on the site and being able to view the full screen on any device.  We decided to purchase a new website which has now been built and we are currently checking it to ensure it has the correct information.  The new website will go live no later than 14th October 2024 and we will notify all patients by text where possible.

	

	Pharmacy First 

Reminder that the additional pharmacy offering seems to be working well and our team is care navigating to the pharmacy where appropriate.

· Ear Infections (1 – 17years)
· Impetigo (1 year and over)
· Infected insect bites (1 year and over)

· Shingles (18 years and over)
· Sinusitis (12 years and over)
· Sore Throats (5 years and over)
· Urinary Tract Infections (Women 16 – 64 years)
	

	Flu Vaccinations

As mentioned at our last meeting our flu & covid vaccination clinics were meant to be held in September and our flu stock was delivered on 6th September.  Unfortunately, we have to follow JCVI (Joint Committee on Vaccination & Immunisation) recommendations which state that we can only vaccinate pregnant women and children from 1st September and all other cohorts from 3rd October 2024.

We will be running Saturday clinics again on 5th, 12th and 19th October from 9am to 2pm by appointment only.  We will also follow these with mop up clinics.
Patients are being contacted to book directly into flu clinics.  

	

	Patient Group Meetings
After the last meeting Pauline obtained PPG leaflets from the Integrated Care Board (ICB) which are in our leaflet holders.  

Due to staffing and work pressures Pauline has not had time to actively promote the PPG but will look to add clearer information onto the new website.

Volunteers – we discussed how the PPG could assist the practice.  Helping patients with the NHS App, marshalling at flu and covid clinics, promoting the PPG in practice were suggested.  Pauline to let the managers know with volunteer’s name.

When asked if everyone is happy with the practice, a member of PPG advised our notice boards are out of date and writing is too small.  We went out to look at the notice boards.  The one piece of information which appeared to be ‘out of date’ was the CQC rating which is out of our control.  The name of the practice has changed since we were last inspected.  The CQC undertake regular reviews of the practice but the last time we were formally inspected was in 2016.
With regards to posters, these are issued by third parties and we have no control over this.  

We do try to make the font as large as possible but as advised by a PPG member, there is only limited space to display the information.  The PPG member was happy with this.

	

	Autumn Newsletter

Robyn is currently working on the next Newsletter which will be released shortly.


	

	AOB 

Please let Pauline know if you wish to give any feedback or have any suggestions as to how we can improve the level of service we offer.

	


Minutes circulated: Members of Patient Group, waiting areas in practice, Practice website & practice staff.
Date of Next Meeting: 30th January 2025 at Mulberry Street Medical Practice.
Please let the Practice know if you wish to join our Patient Participation Group meetings.

Thank you.
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